Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting March 17, 2008

The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met March 17, 2008 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Dave Stafford called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. with Vice Chairman Wade Carlton, Secretary/Treasurer Larry Haley, Jerry Cleveland, and Michael Partlow present.  Director Pat Goran and Legal Counsel Walter Gordon were also present.  Guests attending the meeting included Hart County residents Jerry Cannady, Don Styles, Gene Stovall, Hart County Commissioner Joey Dorsey, Megan Davis from The Hartwell Sun, and HCWSUA Auditor Wayne Bowen.
Approval of agenda 
The Board took no action.

Introduction of, and remarks by, invited guests 
Mr. Wayne Bowen presented the audited financials for FY 07.  He recognized Kathy Breffle for her assistance during the audit and the excellent job she is doing and commented on the amount of cash the Authority should keep in reserve for various purposes.
Approval of February 18th regular meeting minutes and February 11th called joint meeting with Board of Commissioners 
Mr. Cleveland made a motion to accept the February 18th minutes as amended by Mr. Stafford and Mr. Partlow seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0 with Mr. Carlton abstaining.  Mr. Carlton made a motion to accept the February 11th minutes and Mr. Cleveland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Financial report 
Mr. Goran presented the financial reports.  The Board took no action.

Old business

Eastside Phase 2 CDBG project status
Mr. Goran presented a report about the progress of this project.  The Board took no action.

Request for water service - Allen Acres Road / J Bird Lane 
Mr. Goran explained that he had received bids from Shoal Creek Construction and Beele Pipeline for this project, and that Shoal Creek was the low bid at $4595.  Mr. Stafford asked for a motion to award the bid to Shoal Creek and Mr. Haley made said motion and Mr. Cleveland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Request for water service - Collier Road 

Mr. Goran reported that he had not heard any further interest from Mr. Craft on Collier Road wanting water.  Mr. Haley made a motion to table this issue until HCWSUA received more public interest and Mr. Partlow seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Request for water service - Rocky Ford Road / Shoal Creek Church Road area
Mr. Goran and Mr. Stafford explained their meeting with Sharon Cornelison regarding getting water to this area.  After some discussion, the Board took no action.
Proposed Savannah River Club development 
Mr. Goran presented a brief update of this development.  He also asked the Board to make a formal decision regarding the installation of the taps within the subdivision.  Mr. Gordon suggested that after the Board reviewed all previous documents regarding this development that Mr. Stafford, Mr. Goran and he get together to decide on the Board’s position.
Old 29 project - whole or partial 
Mr. Cleveland made a motion that when the SPLOST monies become officially available then HCWSUA will proceed with bids for the project.  Mr. Carlton suggested that Mr. Goran remain in contact with Hart County Administrator Jon Caime about the possibility of getting a written commitment regarding getting some or all of the SPLOST monies in September 2008 for the Old 29 project.
Employment Incentive Program grant application 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that HCWSUA has received letter of interest from both industries and that he will be meeting with Jerry Hood soon to discuss the logistics of the application for this grant.

Water master plan / hydraulic model status 
Mr. Goran reported that EMI should have the first draft at the end of May and a final model by the first of July.  There was some discussion of what the report would consist of.
New business

Election of Authority officers 
After some discussion, Mr. Cleveland made a motion to keep the current officers in their current positions.  Mr. Haley suggested that employee Kathy Breffle be named secretary / treasurer and Mr. Stafford commented that she should be secretary.  Mr. Cleveland asked for a second to his motion and Mr. Partlow made the second.  The motion passed 5-0.
Use / purpose of funds in operating bank account 
Mr. Goran presented an analysis of the cash funds HCWSUA currently has available.  
Comparison of employee pipe installation crew versus contractor
Mr. Goran informed the Board that he is currently working on an analysis of these costs and analysis of the productivity of the crew.  

Fiscal year 2007 audit 
Previously discussed.
Employee Handbook Changes 
Mr. Stafford asked the Board to review his suggested changes to the approved employee handbook that was adopted in September 2006 that were in the Members’ folders.  

Public comments
None.
Director’s comments

Mr. Goran reported about the break-in at the office and the theft of cash and the 10% water reduction.  He also reported that Lavonia is willing to hold off on their proposed rate increase to us for the time being.
Members’ comments 
Upcoming meetings - April 21st, May 19th 
Adjournment

Mr. Cleveland made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Carlton seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.


David Stafford, Chairman




Larry Haley, Secretary/ Treasurer
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